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18. Consideration for Approval of Texico Municipal School District (Curry/Roosevelt County) – 

Infrastructure – 3373-PP. Texico Municipal School District (“District”) applied to the Public 

Project Revolving Loan Fund (“PPRF”) for $2,000,000 to finance school infrastructure improvements. 

 

In February 2015, the District received voter approval to fund school infrastructure improvements. The 

District will issue General Obligation Bonds which the NMFA will purchase with the Public 

Project Revolving Fund. 

 

The District qualifies as a disadvantaged entity with its Median Household Income (MHI) of $31,833, 

which is 70.85% of the State's MHI. Therefore $200,000 of the loan amount received the 0% 

disadvantaged funding. 

 

The NMFA processing fee has been included in the interest rate at an additional .18% above the market 

rate yielding a fee of $15,000 (NPV of $15,118) over the 10 year term of the loan. NMFA's 

maintenance fee of 0.10% has been applied to the entire financing structure. The interest rate 

represents the final rates for the loan. 

 

The District's FY 2014 audit was unmodified with 0 findings. The District is current with its audits. 

 

Member Fulginiti moved, seconded by Member Ulibarri, for approval of Texico Municipal 

School District Project 3373-PP. The motion passed 9 – 0. 
 

19. Consideration for Approval of Colfax County – Fire Equipment – 3368-PP. Colfax County 

(“County”) applied to the Public Project Revolving Loan Fund (“PPRF”) for $199,559 to finance the 

costs associated with purchasing a new fire pumper truck to replace aging equipment. 

 

The County will pledge its State Fire Protection funds as the revenue source. The County has an 

ISO class rating of 9 with one main station and receives an annual base distribution of $49,324. The 

County has a median household income of $37,734, which is approximately 84% of the State’s 

MHI. Eligible for disadvantaged funding, the County qualifies for up to $75,000 at a 3% interest rate; 

however, with current rates below 3%, staff will only utilize the disadvantaged funding at closing 

should rates increase. The County will contribute $240,000 of accumulated funds toward this 

project. 

 

The County is current with its audit and financial reporting. The FY 2014 audit received an 

unmodified opinion with five findings, none of which are material weaknesses or significant 

deficiencies. 

 

Member Fulginiti moved, seconded by Member Kopelman, for approval of Colfax County 

Project 3368-PP. The motion passed 9 – 0. 

 

Report from the Chairperson of the Audit Committee. Committee members are Secretary Tom 

Clifford, Chair; Secretary David Martin; Mr. Steve Kopelman; and Ms. Katherine Ulibarri.  

 








